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10.           Favor Carmen  Perez

Kim  Sleder Please see Letter of Support attached.

Tamra  King Please continue to advocate for safe and effective vaccines. 
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June 9, 2025 
 
 
 
The Honorable Hilda Solis 
First District, Chair Pro Tem 
Los Angeles County Board of Supervisors 
 
Re: Support of Supervisor Solis’ motion: Enhancing Measles Vaccinations and Prevention Throughout the 
County 
 
Dear Supervisor Solis,  
 
On behalf of St. John’s Community Health, I want to thank you for authoring your motion, Enhancing Measles 
Vaccinations and Prevention Throughout the County. We strongly support this timely and important initiative. 
 
As a Federally Qualified Health Center serving low-income communities across South, Central, and East Los 
Angeles, we see firsthand the critical role vaccinations play in protecting public health. The MMR vaccine is 
the most effective tool we have to prevent the spread of measles – a highly contagious and potentially life-
threatening disease. 
 
Your motion underscores the importance of proactive, coordinated strategies to increase access, awareness, 
and uptake of this life-saving vaccine, particularly in communities where vaccine hesitancy or access barriers 
persist, as well as to improve the tracking of the MMR vaccinations. 
 
We urge the Board of Supervisors to support this important motion to protect the health and safety of our 
residents. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
James Mangia, MPH 
President and CEO 
St. John’s Community Health 
 
 


